
BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY 

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU 
630 SOUTH BERETANIA STREET 
HONOLULU, HI 96843 

The Honorable Mike Gabbard, Chair 
and Members 

March 14, 2016 

Committee on Water, Land, and Agriculture 
State Senate 
Hawaii State Capitol, Room 224 
415 South Beretania Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Chair Gabbard and Members: 

Subject: House Bill 2040 Relating to Water Security 

KIRK CALOWELL, MAYOR 

DUANE R. MIYASHIRO, Chair 
ADAM c. WONG, Vice Chair 
DAVID C. HULIHEE 
KAPUA SPROAT 
BRYAN P. ANDAYA 

ROSS S. SASAMURA, Ex-Officio 
FORD N. FUCHIGAMI, Ex-Officio 

ERNEST Y. W. LAU, P.E. 
Manager and Chief Engineer 

ELLENE. KITAMURA. P.E. 
Deputy Manager and Chief Engineer 

We support House Bill 2040, which establishes a two-year pilot program for a Water 
Security Advisory Group in the Department of Land and Natural Resources that enables 
public-private partnerships by providing matching funds for projects that increase water 
security. This pilot program will provide incentives to increase the recharge of 
groundwater resources; encourage the reuse of water and reduce the use of potable 
water for landscaping irrigation; and improve the efficiency of potable and agricultural 
water use. 

Thank you for your consideration of our testimony on House Bill 2040. 

Very truly yours, 

~~ ERN~. W. LAU, P.E. 
Manager and Chief Engineer 



_S) 
SURFRIDER 

FOUNDATION 
OAHU CHAPTER 

Aloha Members of the Senate Water & Land Committee 

RE: HB 2040: In Strong Support 
Monday, March 14, 2016 
TIME: 2:45 PM 

Surfrider Foundation Oahu Chapter 
Rafael Bergstrom, Oahu Chapter Coordinator 

Phone: 831-383-8529 
E-Mail: rbergstrom@surfrider.org 

Web: https: I /oahu.surfrider .org/ 

I am writing on behalf of the Surfrider Foundation's Oahu Chapter in support of HB 2040, that 
establishes a two-year pilot program in the Department of Land and Natural Resources that enables public­
private partnerships to provide funds for projects that increase water security. Preserving our freshwater 
supplies is a crucial step towards creating a sustainable future in Hawai'i. As we continue to use more than 50% 
of our drinking water for irrigation purposes it is imperative that our state find creative mechanisms to 
incentivize the public & private businesses to take charge of their water re-use and contribute to a reduced 
reliance on potable water for purposes outside of drinking. 

Surfrider Oahu has greatly increased its Ocean Friendly Garden program in the past two years and aims 
to continue to educate and provide hands on technique training for water capture and reuse. Giving business and 
homeowners the option to have some of their expenses covered will encourage the growth of this important 
building sector. Not only will residents/businesses of Hawai'i be taking meaningful action to protect our 
freshwater resources, but they will also be suppmting the growth of a new industry in building technology. 

In addition to the freshwater recharge, collecting stormwater for reuse helps reduce the impact of 
polluted runoff that enters our stormdrains and empties into our oceans. Stmmwater pollution as well as fresh 
water recharge having become major priorities for both the State as a whole and the City and Counties who 
serve diversified needs and issues. 

Please help Hawai'i to take charge of preserving our most precious natural resource -fresh water - and 
give citizens and businesses an incentive to actively take part in this important sustainability goal. 

Mahalo for your time and consideration on this important topic. 

Cheers, 
Rafael Bergstrom 
Surfrider Oahu Chapter Coordinator 

Surfrider Foundation - Oahu Chapter I P. 0. Box 283092 I Honolulu, HI 96813 I oahu.surfrider. org 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

HB2040 
Submitted on: 3/14/2016 

mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 

Monday, March 14, 2016 7:36 AM 

WLA Testimony 

kaily429@gmail.com 
*Submitted testimony for HB2040 on Mar 14, 2016 14:4SPM* 

Testimony for WLA on Mar 14, 2016 14:45PM in Conference Room 224 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing 

~-K_a~ily~W_ak_e_fie_ld_~ll~ ___ ln_d_iv_id_ua_l __ ~11 Support II No I 

Comments: 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or 
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the 
convening of the public hearing. 

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 

1 



gabbard2 - Donna 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

HB2040 
Submitted on: 3/14/2016 

mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Monday, March 14, 2016 8:13 AM 
WLA Testimony 
milholen.jennifer@gmail.com 
*Submitted testimony for HB2040 on Mar 14, 2016 14:45PM* 

Testimony for WLA on Mar 14, 2016 14:45PM in Conference Room 224 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing 
~~J-en-n-if-er_M_i-lh_o_le-n~~ll~~~~,n-d-iv-id-u-al~~~,~, ~~S-up_p_o_rt~~,, No I 

Comments: 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or 
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted ·online or distributed to the committee prior to the 
convening of the public hearing. 

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol. hawaii. gov 

1 


